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 COLLEGE OF MICRONESIA-FSM

Office of the Vice President for Administrative Services

P.O. Box 159, Kolonia, Pohnpei

FM 96941


Phone: (691) 320-2480   Fax: (691) 320-2479   Email: jhabuchmai@comfsm.fm     www.comfsm.fm
September 1, 2011

MEMORANDUM:

TO                       :   Chairman, Finance Committee

FROM                 :   Vice President for Administrative Services______

SUBJECT           :    Request for Funding for IT Shop Server Backup and Secure Storage

Please review the request turned in by the Director of IT for funding to renovate and secure the Server Backup at the IT Shop by the Maintenance Office.
Related to COM-FSM SPG 3 and 4, the goal of this renovation is to create an off primary server backup site and secure storage facility at the IT shop at the National Campus site.
Also working toward the COM-FSM communication Plan, CP1.1.2 to improve the storage and security of mission critical electronic backups, the improvement resulting from this request would address this critical portion of our electronic backup component of the plan which is both an accreditation issue as well as a improving communication issue.
The proposed plan is to modify the area next to the current IT shop, the intended expansion area up to one full span.  The project is only for the expansion area, not the existing IT shop area.

The total space needed is the size of one span in the building housing the existing IT shop, which is approximately 20’x40’.  

Inside this area, the request is to construct a concrete bunker approximately 8’x10’ and 8’ or 9’ high.  This bunker is to house COM-FSM’s primary mission critical server backup system.  For compliance with safety needs in case of disaster, the bunker room must be concrete on all four sides, on the roof and the floor must be slightly raised in case of flood.  The bunker room must also have sufficient electrical outlets and it must be air-conditioned.  A stair-way to the roof of the cement bunker is also requested.
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We received two proposals from contractors based on the scope described.  Estimates as follows:
APSCO Construction  - $ 23,198.43
Gonzales General Co.- $ 17,738.00
Additional:  $ 3,500.00 - wall extension & interior paneling
As suggested by our maintenance office, for the purpose of funding request, they suggest that we request the higher of the two proposals based on contractor reliability and that we may be able to add items as needed for the renovation improvement.  

Request for funding from fund balance is $26,500.00.   
Thank  you.
